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Memphis Housing Authority has
written anotherchapterinƛǘΩǎbook.
Asof January30, 2017all residents
of the Foote HomesDevelopment
have relocated. Some of the
residents were relocated to other
public housingunits/sites. Others
were issuedvouchersthrough the
Housing Choice Voucher (HCV)
Program. The HCV Program
(formerly Section8), held housing
fairs at the BenjaminHooksLibrary
andon site. MHAalsoconducteda
bus tour to various Memphis
apartment communities for the
residents. The Relocationprocess
washandledbyaI!ΩǎAsset

ManagementDepartmentin concert
with Urban Strategies,Incorporated.
First a letter (alongwith a brochure)
wasissuedto inform the residentsof
the relocation process. Meetings
were then conducted with the
residents regarding the relocation
process. Oncevoucherswere issued,
the relocation team assisted
residentswith packingandmovingto
new housing. All expenseswerepaid.
This included moving expenses,
application fees, security deposits,
andfeesfor connectingutilities.

Now it is time for the beginningof
the constructionprocess. Demolition
will begin andthe landscapeof what
was Foote Homes will be forever
changed. The end of an era ςthe
end of traditional public housing
family developments in Memphis,
Tennessee.
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TheFirst SixMonths- Time FliesWhen9ÏÕȭÒÅHavingFun.

LΩƳexcitedto sharewith youour first edition of theάaI!
¢ƻŘŀȅέnewsletter. Thisis one of the manyareasof focus
(morespecificallycustomerservice)that I committedto as
the headof this organization. Progressin the work of the
ChoiceNeighborhoodInitiative ($29,750,000 grant from
HUD); implementationof internal controls; improvingthe
moraleof MHAemployees; andaddressingresidentneeds
have been my primary focus. We are truly striving for
excellenceandnothinglessat MHA.



The Mayorõs Memphis 3.0 Initiative

HUD News
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1st Annual Memphis Housing Authority Company Picnic
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MHA PHA Plan

The²ƻƳŜƴΩǎFoundationFor A
Greater Memphis is truly an
MHA partner and supporter.
The efforts of the WFGM this
year alone have provided more
than $200,000 in direct financial
support of the MHA Connect
HomeProgram. Thisis just one
of the many collaborations
betweenWFGMandMHA.

On March, 2, 2017 Dr. Ben S. Carson,Sr., was sworn in as the 17th Secretaryof the U.S.
Departmentof Housingand UrbanDevelopment(HUD). SecretaryCarsonwill now lead a
cabinet agencywith approximately8,000 employeesand an annual budget totaling more
than$40 billion. Amonghisfirst actionsin hisnewrole,SecretaryCarsonisplanninga cross-
country listeningtour of selectcommunitiesand HUDfield offices. SecretaryCarsonwas
quoted as saying,άLlearnedthat ƛǘΩǎdifficult for a child to realizetheir dreamsif he or she
ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘhavea properplaceto live,andLΩǾŜseenfirst handhow poor housingconditioncan
rob a personof their potential.έ

Being able to enjoy 
time as a team 

makes us a stronger 
organization.

Aspart of the Memphis3.0 Initiativeto guideMemphisinto our 3rd

century, MHA is a member of the Housing & Infill Working
Committee. Thequestionhasbeenposedto us how Memphiscan
createmoreopportunityfor its people?. . . .what Memphiscando to
attract more people,jobs,and investment?. . . .what the visionfor
Memphis is and how land can be better used to achieveit? An
examination of neighborhoods, transportation and economic
developmentalignedto makethisa Cityattractiveto all.

ά²ƘŀǘHomeMeansto aŜέposter
contest - Entry deadline: May 1,
2017. Entriesshouldbe mailed to
the Maryville Housing Authority;
311 Atlantic Avenue,Maryville, TN
37801ςAttention: NancyBurnette
(Pleasemailflat docs. only)

Resident Advisory News
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A) Negotiationsare underwayby the Agencyto purchasethe Senior
buildingandPhaseI of the CollegeParkproject.(187units)

B) Demolitionof PhaseI of FooteHomeswill start by 2nd quarter of
2017 followed by the PhaseI closing and start of construction.
Approvalwill be sought for a άǎŜƴƛƻǊƻƴƭȅέdesignatedfacility in a
future phase.

C) TheAgencyplansto askHUDto expandthe servicesprovidedby the
ROSSGrantCoordinatorsto the otherapplicableMHAproperties.

D) The Agencywill work with public and private partners to add
additional affordable housing units by utilizing Project Based
VouchersInSouthCityandUptown.

E) PublicHousingunits slatedfor modernizationin the upcomingplan
year center upon existingunits located at the four high-risesand
KefauverTerraceandMontgomeryPlaza.

F) TheAgencywill submitapplicationsfor other CapitalFundGrantsas
theybecomeavailableincludingsafetyandsecuritygrants.



MHAõs Senior Staff Attorney Retires Housing Choice Voucher (HCV) 

Program Highlights.

Dr. R. Q. Venson Hi -Rise 

Black History Program

Gregory McNeal
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MHA Attorney GregoryL. Perry,retired
in Januaryafter 30 yearsof dedicated
service. Mr. Perry was known for his
sinceredesireto servethe residentsof
the Memphis Housing Authority. He
ushered the agency through many
complicated redevelopment activities
and wasknown for his culinaryskillsas
well. Wewishhim well andthankhim.

The MHA HCV Program received a NAHRO
Award of Merit then a NationalAward for its
HCVInformalHearingProgramEnhancements.
The Memphis Housing Authority (MHA)
recognized that when a Housing Choice
Voucher-assistedhouseholdviolated program
obligations,to ensurefairnessthere neededto
be an impartial processbetweenthe PHAand
family. When a termination results however,
regulations require an informal hearing for
participantsto appealin a waythat assuresdue
process and fair opportunity to
challenge. With theseconsiderationsin mind,
the Universityof MemphisSchoolof Lawand
the MemphisHousingAuthority embarkedon
a partnership aimed at enhancing aI!Ωǎ
informal hearing process,providing impartial
hearings for participants, and providing
experiential learning opportunities for law
students. Thistype of programenhancementis
an exampleof why the HCVProgramis a high
performer. The agency initiated a Landlord
AdvisoryBoardbut is goingto work to further
develop the concept so it provides ongoing
valueto the programalongwith its participants
andowners/agents.

In an amazingtribute to the
accomplishments of African-
Americansin the City,Stateand
Country, the residents of the
Dr. R. Q. VensonCenterheld a
wonderful black history
program in February. The
program demonstrated the
journey of those who came
beforeus.

MHA Board of Commissioners

Sevendedicatedcitizens of the City of Memphis and
Shelby County who are appointed by the Mayor of
Memphisserveasthe policymakingboardfor the agency.
Theirnamesare listedon the front of this newsletter. The
MHABoardof Commissionmeetsmonthly on the fourth
Thursdayof the month at 9:00am in the MHA 2nd floor
board room (will meet on 5th Thursdaythis month).
Agendas are posted on the ŀƎŜƴŎȅΩǎwebsite
(www.memphisha.org) the weekprior to the meeting.

Just For Fun
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The residentsof Venson
Center and their special
guests listen with rapt
attentiveness to the
program.


